
 

Merrimack Planning and Building Committee 

Work Session  

Minutes 

October 25, 2023 

 

 

 

Present:  G. Perry, S. Albuquerque, R. Hendricks and School Board liaison L. 

Rothhaus (arrived late) 

Excused:   T. Groff, F. Rothhaus, M. Alukonis 

Also Present:  Business Administrator M. Shevenell 

 

 

At 7:10 PM, R. Hendricks announced that a quorum was not possible but the 

members present would tour the Student Service Offices and the 

Superintendent/Administrative Offices with M. Shevenell. 

 

In both buildings, members discussed two main areas of concerns:  Safety and 

Confidentiality. 

 

At 8 PM, members returned to the meeting room and L. Rothhaus arrived. 

 

She told those members present that the School Board was creating an ad hoc 

committee to help get community support and buy-in for the project.   

 

R. Hendricks shared a brief report he was going to deliver to the School Board at 

it’s November 6th meeting.  

 

R. Hendricks suggested the Committee meet on November 15th and November 29th 

to develop a plan for creating and editing a video tour of the buildings to be 

utilized on social media as well as during discussions about the new Central Office 

project.  

 

The Work Session ended at 8:30 PM. 

 

 

 

 


